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PER CURIAM:*

Theodore Michael Brewster appeals his conviction and sentence
for possession with intent to distribute marijuana, in violation of
21 U.S.C. § 841.  Brewster contends that the district court clearly
erred by increasing his offense level under U.S.S.G. § 3C1.1 based
on the court’s finding that Brewster’s perjured testimony was
obstruction of justice; that the district court clearly erred by
finding that he was a manager or supervisor and thereby increasing
his offense level under U.S.S.G. § 3B1.1(b); that his trial counsel
was ineffective; and that the Government violated 18 U.S.C. §
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201(c)(2) by promising leniency to a Government witness in exchange
for his testimony at Brewster’s trial.

Brewster’s contentions are without merit.  The district court
made sufficient findings that Brewster committed perjury at trial;
accordingly, the two-level increase for obstruction of justice
under U.S.S.G. § 3C1.1 was appropriate.  See United States v.
Storm, 36 F.3d 1289, 1295 (5th Cir. 1994), cert. denied, 514 U.S.
1084 (1995).  And, the district court did not clearly err by
finding that Brewster supervised at least one other participant in
transporting loads of marijuana.  See U.S.S.G. § 3B1.1(b), comment.
(n.2); United States v. Mir, 919 F.2d 940, 945 (5th Cir. 1990).
Brewster’s ineffective assistance of counsel claim was not raised
in district court, and the record is not sufficiently developed for
us to consider it for the first time on appeal.  See United States
v. Navejar, 963 F.2d 732, 735 (5th Cir. 1992).  Finally, Brewster’s
contention that the Government violated 18 U.S.C. § 201(c)(2) by
promising leniency to a Government witness in exchange for his
testimony at Brewster’s trial, also raised for the first time on
appeal, is foreclosed by our precedent.  See United States v.
Webster, 162 F.3d 308, 357-58 (5th Cir. 1998); United States v.
Haese, 162 F.3d 359, 366 (5th Cir. 1998).

AFFIRMED   


